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February 27, 2018 

 
 

Dear Alumni: 
 
The Litchfield Community School District has been very appreciative of the many donations 

over the years from the Alumni Association These funds have made it possible to assist the 

district in achieving success for our students. Thank you!  
 
Currently, the High School science lab is out of date and poses potential safety hazards. The 

tables, sinks, gas lines, and flooring are unfit for proper scientific exploration. The tables and 

fixtures are dated back to 1957. The Alumni Association Board, the LCS School Board, the 

Operation’s Director Mr. Bill May, Science Teacher Mr. Steve Mathews, and the PTO have met 

several times to devise a plan to revamp the science room. Due to the extensive work that needs 

to be done, we’ve determined that this needs to be a two year plan.  

 

Proposed first year of the plan: The school sent out a bid specification for the renovation and 

picked Skelly Construction, a local contractor, to do the work along with Mr. Bill May. The first 

year cost for the project is $46,000. The LCS PTO has pledged support in the amount of $6,000.  

$30,000 of the sinking fund will be applied to the room structure. We still need approximately 

$10,000 for new workstations, cabinets, etc. LCS is requesting a contribution of $10,000 from 

the alumni to assist in this project for the first year. 
 
Proposed second year of the plan: The following year will have a need for about $15,000 for the 

installation of cabinets and lab equipment. Drawings for this plan have been provided. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support for the Litchfield Community School District.  
 
Best Regards, 

 

Dr. Corey J. Helgesen 
K-12 Principal/Superintendent  


